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HE IS RISEN! HE IS RISEN INDEED! ALLELUIA!  

WELCOME TO OUR DIGITAL LOVE NOTES. 
Since most of our communication in the coming weeks will be via email, please be sure to let us know if your 
email address changes so we can update our records. 
 

Bible Study Opportunities – Join Us for Our Online Formats 
 
Today: The House of the Lord Adult Bible Study @ 9:15 am. Join the study by clicking this link. Or call in at 
(312) 626 6799. Meeting ID: 831 9781 6060 Password: 311791. 

Monday: CAP Class @ 6:30 pm (Zoom) 

Wednesday Morning: 2 Timothy Bible Study @ 8:30 am. Join our Bible Class here or dial in on your phone:  +1 
920-250-7472  Conference ID: 858 690 598#  

Wednesday Afternoon: Women’s Bible Study on the Parables @ 1:00 pm. Email Connie Juetten for the Zoom 
meeting link (cljuetten@gmail.com). 

Wednesday Evening: Defending Your Faith @ 6:30 pm. This Bible Study is led by Pastor Balza and is hosted 
online via Zoom. To participate, please contact Pastor Balza at Robert.Balza@gmail.com and he will reply with 
the log-in information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In My Daily Prayers 
 

PAM NEUBAUER—and her friend Diane Tranberg who are both seeking successful treatments for multiple 
myeloma  
HILLARY GRAHAM (daughter of Brian Rasmussen), EMILY REILAND (daughter of Mike & Debbie Armitage), 
and JONALYN ARMITAGE (daughter-in-law of Mike & Debbie Armitage)—that God continue to bless them 
with safe and healthy pregnancies 
PATTI JANCE (Jon McElroy's aunt)—cancer treatments 
COVID-19 SITUATION—for a vaccine, health, healing, comfort, calm, healthcare workers, public leaders, & 
communities 
WEE LOVE LEARNING CENTER—We pray that the Lord of the Church would help us meet our staffing and 
budgetary needs in the new year, blessing our efforts to adapt to the fallout from COVID-19. 
MISSION WORK IN COLOMBIA—Though WELS missionaries have been evacuated from Colombia due to civil 
war since 1999, our Latin America missions team continues to train and coordinate ministry efforts there. Read 
more about the ministry of the gospel in Colombia here and look at a brief timeline here. Please pray for more 
students to enroll in the School of the Angels in Bogotá; that the Bogotá congregation receives financing to build 
their own church building; that the congregations in Bogotá and Medellín continue to be blessed in their outreach 
plans; and that the Lord bless the efforts of the Colombian national church to plant new churches in the cities of 
Valledupar, Cartago, and Santa Marta. 

THIS WEEK 
 

Today   8:00 am Family Worship—Livestreamed (then archived for later viewing on our YouTube channel) 
   9:15 am Bible Study—The House of the Lord (Zoom) 
   9:00 am – 11:00 am  Lord’s Supper offered at church 
Monday   6:30 pm  CAP Class 
Tuesday   6:00 pm Long Range Planning Listening Session 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83197816060?pwd=NWg1cXlTK2t0MTZUNitMcDJHTjQ3QT09
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZWE5OTNmOWUtNDJhOS00NjczLWI3MGYtODljYWRiZmEzNzI0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2215e43333-d859-47c3-9afb-0f2292c925c7%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22423c906d-29c6-4e97-8e7d-a106ac6e85e0%22%7d
tel:+1%20920-250-7472,,858690598# 
tel:+1%20920-250-7472,,858690598# 
mailto:cljuetten@gmail.com
mailto:Robert.Balza@gmail.com
https://missions.welsrc.net/download-missions/mission-field-overviews-world-missions/?wpdmdl=3335&ind=1566317062849
https://wels.net/serving-others/missions/latin-america/colombia/history/
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Wednesday   8:30 am 2 Timothy Bible Study (Microsoft Teams) 
   1:00 pm Women’s Bible Study (Zoom—email cljuetten@gmail.com for the link) 
   4:30 pm Confirmation Class—Regroup (Zoom) 
   6:30 pm Defending Your Faith Bible Study (Zoom—email Robert.Balza@gmail.com for the link) 
Thursday   6:00 pm  Long Range Planning Listening Session  
Sunday    8:00 am Family Worship 
   9:15 am Bible Study—The House of the Lord  
 

HOLY COMMUNION—Eternal Love will be offering the Lord’s Supper to our communicant members this Sunday, 
May 17, from 9:00 am to 11:00 am. We will be able to commune up to nine people at a time. Each devotional 
service will last about 5-7 minutes. For our safety, we will be using individually wrapped communion wafers and 
wine cups. The process is easy, please drive into the parking lot. Someone will greet you at the main entrance of 
the church. Another person will let you know when you can enter the chapel. If Sunday does not work for you, 
please feel free to contact one of the pastors. They are happy to offer you private communion at your convenience. 
 
LONG RANGE PLANNING—The Long-Range Planning Committee has continued to work on a 10-year vision for 
Eternal Love and is excited to share those plans with all of you for input and discussion. We have organized several 
one-hour long Listening Sessions to present these ideas to you and hear your feedback. The two remaining sessions 
are scheduled at the following times: 

Tuesday, 5/19 @ 6:00 pm 
Thursday, 5/21 @ 6:00 pm 

The Listening Sessions will be online/phone meetings using Microsoft Teams software. In order to allow everyone 
the opportunity to provide input, we would like to keep each meeting to no more than 20-25 participants, so we 
are asking that you contact the office to reserve a time in one of these meetings (Office.Manager@eternal-love.org 
or 749-9744). The meeting login info will be provided a day or two before each session. 

In Pastor Backus’ Sunday Bible class, he shared two Bible passages that talk about planning: God’s plans to give 
us hope and a future (Jeremiah 29:11) and a reminder that His plans are higher than our plans (Isaiah 55: 8-9). We 
know that our human planning cannot measure up to the plans that God has in store for Eternal Love. But we also 
know that we have been charged with a mission to spread the message of God’s amazing love (Matthew 28:19-
20). So we move forward, confident that God does have an amazing plan for Eternal Love, and we pray that 
through this process, we can clarify and unite around a path forward, all the while keeping our hearts and minds 
open to God’s plan, so that in all of our efforts, God’s will be done. 

MEAL FOR A MISSION—Thank you, Jesus!  The voices and hearts of Eternal Love today 
joyfully join those of our Meal for a Mission (M4M) partner, the orphans and children of 
Branch Lutheran Schools of Haiti (click HERE to learn more about their efforts). Jesus has 
moved us at Eternal Love to share $3,293.70 with these needy children—exceeding our 
goal by over $700! God blessed us with this opportunity to reflect his love and lift up 
some who struggle in very difficult circumstances. We invite you to submit an idea for 
consideration for our next M4M compassion ministry partner. Pease contact Petr Eliseev 
at Stewardship.Director@eternal-love.org with any questions or suggestions. 

LITTLE FREE PANTRY—Eternal Love's Little Free Pantry is being utilized by the community a few times every 
week. The most popular needs have been toilet paper, hand soap, cereal, oatmeal packets, peanut butter/jelly, 
canned fruit, applesauce, and pasta/spaghetti sauce. If you are able to donate a few items or a bag of groceries to 
keep the pantry stocked, feel free to drop off items in the church kitchen (contact the church office for a convenient 
time if you do not have a key) or contact Kara Witthuhn (kara.witthuhn@gmail.com or 920-540-4995) for a pick 
up. Thank you for showing love to our community in this way!!"The King will answer them, ‘Amen I tell you: Just 
as you did it for one of the least of these brothers of mine, you did it for me.’" Matthew 25:40.  

WEE LOVE YARD SIGNS—It’s that time of year again, when we invite you to help promote our ministry to young 
families in the area through word of mouth and by placing one of our Wee Love yard signs on your front lawn. 
Beginning Sunday, you can pick up your yard sign by the office door. Thank you for helping us reach out to our 
community! (Remember to place the sign between your house and your sidewalk, per city regulations.) 

mailto:cljuetten@gmail.com
mailto:Robert.Balza@gmail.com
mailto:Office.Manager@eternal-love.org
https://www.branchlutheranschoolshaiti.org/about.html
mailto:Stewardship.Director@eternal-love.org
mailto:kara.witthuhn@gmail.como
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MISSION PRAYER: COLOMBIA—Lord, as you intercede for us, so you also invite us to intercede for others. We 
pray for the gospel ministry being carried out in Columbia. We see that their mission needs are the same as ours—
a reminder of the unity we have in the gospel and in our desire to preach it. Please bring them souls to serve in 
their schooling. Bless their funding and plans to build. Continue to equip them for outreach. Provide them with the 
resources to carry out the bold mission of new congregation plants in your name. This too is our mission. When 
we pray for your kingdom’s increase in all the world, we ask that it may be done among us also. So be it, according 
to your good and gracious will. Amen. 

NEW WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY STARTS WEDNESDAY— Eternal Love's women's Bible study has continued to 
meet at 1:00 pm on Wednesdays via the internet using Zoom. We will be finishing our year with a three-week 
study called "Parable Studies." Our last meeting will be on June 3rd, and then we’ll take the summer off. All are 
welcome to click on the link to view and/or print the student guide (click here). You can then follow on your own 
or join us via Zoom. Please contact Connie Juetten for an invitation to the class (cljuetten@gmail.com). It has been 
a learning experience for us all to use this method of gathering, so don't hesitate to join us! 

MAY IS MENTAL HEALTH MONTH—This month we are partnering with Christian Family Solutions in 
recognition of Mental Health Month. One in five adults experience mental illness. This means one person in your 
pew is struggling. One person in your workplace is struggling. One of your friends is struggling. Christian Family 
Solutions can help. Their counseling services use Christ-centered care and evidence-based treatment to provide 
healing to the clients they serve! If you are interested in their programs or have a friend who could benefit, please 
visit ChristianFamilySolutions.org to learn more!   

MEDITATIONS—We have received the newest edition of Meditations Daily Devotional which begins on May 31. 
They are available for pick up at church or, if you are not able to stop by, you are welcome to contact the church 
office and we can mail you a copy or have one delivered to your home. In addition, Northwestern Publishing House 
has made this issue available for free in digital format. Click on this link to download your complimentary copy of 
this next issue of Meditations from their website.  

FORWARD IN CHRIST—During these challenging times we know that God is in control. To help you stay 
connected to your Lord, to your church, and to WELS, Northwestern Publishing House is offering free digital access 
to their "Forward in Christ" magazine for April and May. Click HERE for online access where you can download 
these complimentary issues. We also have a limited number of issues at church if you would like to pick up a 
printed copy. May God's Word be a source of comfort to you as you face life's challenges! 

FVL/MINISTRY CHRISTIAN EDUCATION SCHOLARSHIP—Eternal Love is now accepting applications for our 
FVL/Ministry Christian Education Scholarship. Applicants must be a member of Eternal Love and enrolled at FVL, 
MLC, or Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary for the 2020-2021 academic year. The deadline to apply is July 6. Please 
contact the church office for an application. Completed applications should be placed in the Vice President’s 
mailbox, sent to Dan Feld, or returned to the church office. 

THE HOUSE OF THE LORD—In this Sunday morning Bible study, we are looking into the panoramic theme of 
God’s dwelling in the Scriptures. We will meet on Zoom for this study. Class will begin at 9:15 am. To join, please 
see the link and details that were shared in Friday’s worship email. This week’s lesson: The Lord’s Current Residence 
(The Church). 

WEDNESDAY MORNING 2 TIMOTHY BIBLE CLASS LOG-IN LINK—(8:30 am) Join our Bible Class here or 
dial in on your phone:  +1 920-250-7472   Conference ID: 858 690 598#  

 BARGAIN GARDEN THRIFT SHOP— April 1, 2020, marked the 28th anniversary of The Bargain Garden Thrift 
Shop. Since its beginning, the BG has donated $1,233,000 to FVL and $120,000 to other WELS charities. (In 
2019 alone, FVL received more than $124,000.) So far in 2020, $43,269 has been donated to FVL ($15,000 for 
operations; $28,269 for a van and door projects). While we remain closed to keep volunteers and customers safe, 
we are anxious to reopen. Notification will be sent to the Federation churches when a date has been determined. 
Please keep in mind that although many of you are “spring cleaning,” our space to receive donations is limited 
and spreading out your donations to the Bargain Garden would be appreciated. We look forward to serving you 
and raising funds for FVL’s teen ministry. We pray that God will continue to bless our efforts. 

https://wm.welsrc.net/download-wm/topical-bible-studies/?wpdmdl=3275&ind=6
mailto:cljuetten@gmail.com
https://christianfamilysolutions.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001eTZg-mw_IB68HSPthGRd2JyiPs5LD4iMBfayqXMgK_rHjIyCmY7iKZEY3B2vZ9feJD5B8bp7digme30seDRnrzzAt4enpN1wl-ul0g9ln-PWrhAeIHc6PgYSLqVaaFtrxBBQMznFklSnzp3xGPNpMOh6yVx4iX1ntZf9Fncz5tBqCJxp3n93bo1MFZIfLnoaldG5CqHix8bbtfeAwx_xBNDngKGnPIETVeg9GJ8wSf1qOXPJSQlkUpyJzDF4OmcHJClh6jiI8vfiMSOY_3vfTxz8jKDLIQzk&c=YWD13FMy_X_t_2mry8KHPwZu3ktw2LbpNm1Sb8uxyDutJNuPp5UndQ==&ch=2R8KqsvcpcMLLFZaRRf9L4Sm0b2kaBwXBo1rmXAJTY5Bz99p8LqRag==
https://online.nph.net/fic-free-issue-form
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZWE5OTNmOWUtNDJhOS00NjczLWI3MGYtODljYWRiZmEzNzI0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2215e43333-d859-47c3-9afb-0f2292c925c7%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22423c906d-29c6-4e97-8e7d-a106ac6e85e0%22%7d
tel:+1%20920-250-7472,,858690598# 
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FVL CALENDAR UPDATES— 
• FVL Graduation will be held online this year. The date is May 23 at 10:00 am. Go to fvlhs.org for the link. 
• The FVL General Board meeting scheduled for May 19 has been postponed until June 22. Plans are being 

developed if this meeting needs to be held virtually. 
• Annual FVL Golf Outing has been postponed from is June 19 date. Details on rescheduling will be shared 

when available.  

FVL TUITION ASSISTANCE FUND MATCH—Six generous donors have created a $20,000 opportunity for 
friends and supporters of FVL to match. The need is great! Over 100 students are attending FVL this year with the 
help of FVL's Tuition Assistance program. Please consider a generous gift to help meet this goal. Details on the 
match and progress toward the goal can be found on this page. 

INTERNATIONAL HOST FAMILIES—Host families are still needed for FVL's International Program next fall. 
Despite the current health concerns, FVL's International program continues to offer the opportunity to share the 
Gospel with students from around the world. Applications are being received, and we have a great need to find 
housing for both male and female students. International Coordinator Monica Uhlenbrauck stays updated with all 
the latest travel and health advisories to keep both our host families and students safe. If you are interested in 
helping share the Gospel with international teens in this way, please contact Monica at muhlenbrauck@fvlhs.org. 
A stipend of up to $6,500 is offered to host families to offset possible costs. 

SUBSCRIBE TO ETERNALLOVEAPPLETON ON YOUTUBE—During this time of social 
distancing, we’ve chosen youtube.com to be the main repository of our communicative, devotional, 

and worship videos. Subscribing will keep you connected while we are apart. After our services are livestreamed, 
they will remain archived there for later viewing at your convenience and for your edification. 

FOLLOW @ETERNALLOVELUTHERAN—Facebook is our social media account. Like and follow our 
church page. When doing so, make sure you select; “See first” in your news feed, so that you won’t miss 
any communications that might otherwise get lost in Facebook’s newsfeed generation algorithm. 

OFFERINGS—Please know that though we are not able to worship together in person, Eternal Love is grateful 
now more than ever for your generous offerings. Here are several options to consider: 

• Mail your offering to: Eternal Love Lutheran Church, 1011 E. Midway Rd., Appleton, WI 54915. 
• Submit an offering through bill pay at your financial institution. Please see your financial institution for any 

fees and the process for submitting these offerings. 
• Electronic offerings through Thrivent Simply Giving® Program (secure direct deposit donation services 

provided by Vanco Services, LLC). Please contact the church office for the form to fill out and submit. Please 
also understand that Vanco keeps a service fee of 1.00% of your offering + $0.45/transaction. 

• Electronic offerings via PayPal using this QR code:  
or online at www.eternal-love.org/donate.  
Please understand that PayPal keeps a service fee of 
2.9% of your offering + $0.30/transaction.  

 
THIS WEEK’S ENDURING FAITH LESSON—Take a look at the final Sunday School lesson for this school year 
which was emailed out on Friday, “A Returning Truth.” Banished to the island of Patmos, John receives a revelation 
of the new heaven and new earth. In this climax to the Book of Revelation, John describes the indescribable—the 
Lamb of God in His glory with His people in their eternal home. As a family, you could discuss, “How does God 
reassure us concerning His return on the Last Day?” 

If you would like to receive the lessons, but are not on our email list, please email office.manager@eternal-love.org 
or reach out to Pastor Backus.  

PASTORAL VISITS—During this timeframe in which our nation and country is striving to slow the COVID-19 
outbreak, Pastor Pries and Pastor Backus do not intend to make any casual face-to-face visits. However, your pastors 
are available and eager to serve you via phone or video conference. If a situation arises in which a face-to-face 
pastoral visit is desired, that can be arranged on an individual basis as well. If you desire private communion, please 
do not hesitate to reach out to us. We are here to serve you and are happy to do so. 

https://www.fvlhs.org/
https://www.fvlhs.org/support-fvl/foxfest-dinner-auction
mailto:muhlenbrauck@fvlhs.org
https://www.youtube.com/user/eternalloveappleton
https://www.facebook.com/EternalLoveLutheran/
http://www.eternal-love.org/donate
mailto:office.manager@eternal-love.org
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2FFile%3ALogo_of_YouTube_(2015-2017).svg&psig=AOvVaw2Z_-291fQMo40V_pEdlx9M&ust=1584758417394000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLDuvquDqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stickpng.com%2Fimg%2Ficons-logos-emojis%2Ftech-companies%2Ffacebook-icon&psig=AOvVaw2zGlTm31hi2qYyBoAsvSRr&ust=1584758757909000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMC0ssmEqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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OTHER OPPORTUNITIES FOR IN-HOME WORSHIP—  

• Local Time of Grace broadcast on Green Bay-Appleton WGBA-NBC 26 (Saturday nights at 12:00 am or 
Sunday mornings at 6:30 am) 

• National Time of Grace broadcast on The Cowboy Channel (Sundays at 8:00 am) or Daystar TV Network 
(Sundays at 3:30 pm) 

• Trinity Lutheran (Kaukauna) radio broadcast on WEMI 91.9 FM (Sundays at 7:30 am) 
• St. Paul Lutheran (Appleton) radio broadcast on WNAM 1280 AM (Sundays at 8:00 am) 

 

CONTACT US  
Dave Pries, Pastor  
920.285.1068  
Pastor.Pries@eternal-love.org   

Dave Backus, Pastor  
920.716.7987  
Pastor.Backus@eternal-love.org   

Kara Krull, Wee Love Director  
920.858.3933  
Kara.Krull@eternal-love.org   

Rebecca Fleming, Office Manager  
920.749.9744  
Office.Manager@eternal-love.org 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Pastor.Pries@eternal-love.org
mailto:Pastor.Backus@eternal-love.org
mailto:Kara.Krull@eternal-love.org
mailto:Office.Manager@eternal-love.org

